And straightway, he preached Christ... Acts 9:20
April 2011

Dear Praying Friends,
We greet you all in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.

We come again to the time when we reflect on the resurrection of our Lord in a special way.
The verse heading this letter prompts us to ask two questions: Who was he who went out to
preach Christ? What made him turn so drastically around from fighting Christ to befriending
Christ to the point that He was willing to suffer martyrdom for Him? Well, this old
persecutor had a personal, life-changing encounter with the Living Lord. This first hand
revelation persuaded the evil persecutor to become, in Christ, the faithful preacher.
Beloved, we count it a great joy to be in this kind of ministry here in Mauritius as your
representatives.

This past week, we had the joy of leading Jacques and Marie Claire to faith in Christ. The
following Sunday, they walked into church, happy to share of their newfound faith with the
church. They brought along with them their 94-year-old father, praying that he too will
come to know Christ. Please pray for them, as we have a growing conviction to start a
church in their home in Mahebourg. The other place where we are looking for a church
plant is Quatres Bornes. Do pray for strength, and for the provision of laborers for this
ministry.

Continue to pray for Francois and Carolynn Serret, as they are due to arrive sometime in
June 2011. | value these persons as God’s gift for the ministry and for the church in
Mauritius. Pray for Pascal and his wife, Becky, as they go from church to church on
deputation for their required support before they make it back here, where the Lord has
called them.

Our family is doing well. We have a very good fellowship with Tim and Daisy. It is always a
joy for us as parents to hear of their passion to win the lost for Christ. Lionel will be on an
internship program this summer. Be praying for him, that his service to the Clear Brook
Baptist Church of Roanoke, VA will be as unto the Lord. Our daughter, Hilary, will be
graduating this coming May from BJU. She will have one more year to go before she hits the
road back home. We cannot possibly make it to the graduation ceremony, but we are
thankful to the Lord that she will have a lot of good, meaningful, God-given relatives that
will be there for her. Keep Pascal and Becky in your prayers.

Dear praying friends, we are so appreciative of your faithfulness to the Lord in the regular
support of our ministry in Mauritius. May the Lord continue to bless you and your ministry.
Let us be faithful in making known that Christ is alive in His church.

Your missionaries,

Guy and Marilyne Grenade



